SHREVE Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

CHILE

March may have been the most exciting month we've had since we landed in Chile. I will give a recap of March, as well as some things to pray about in April.

March Recap

Benjamin showed up a half hour before church one Sunday night in March to talk to me. He's been drinking, smoking weed, and doing cocaine since he was 15. He got tired of it and knew he needed help. Long story short, I was able to lead him to the Lord that Sunday night while we were talking.

Thank the Lord for saving Benjamin! There are so many others like him out there who need the Lord in their lives!

We also celebrated one year as a church this year! On March 23, we had our first anniversary service with 63 people in attendance, tying our all-time record. We had six first-time visitors, and several new families have continued attending as well.

It was exciting to see the people who have been saved, baptized, and are in discipleship since we started the church. God is really doing something special at Grace Baptist Church in Padre Hurtado. There were almost no empty seats for the service. We are going to need to buy a bigger building soon! (More on that later.)

April Events

In April, we have Holy Week here in Chile. From April 18–20, we will be celebrating the resurrection of the Lord Jesus. Please pray for our outreach during this time, as it could be a great opportunity to reach new people with the gospel.

Building Fund Update

We praise the Lord for another donation to our building fund this month! That takes us just over 30% of what we need to buy a building. On big days, or even when we have a few visitors, we are nearly maxing out our space already.

If you would like to give toward our building fund, you can send a donation to: *P.O. Box 647, Dawsonville, GA, 30534 – Attn: Shreve Building Fund.*Thank you for all you do to help reach the world with the gospel.

In Christ,

Kyle, Hannah, Isabella, Isaiah, and Isla Shreve

